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Term 2 Week 8                                             20th June, 2014 

This Sunday’s feast is 
‘The Most Holy Body and 
Blood of Christ’ 
 

O God, who in this wonderful 
Sacrament  
have left us a memorial of 
your Passion,  
grant us, we pray,  
so to revere the sacred 
mysteries of your Body and 
Blood  
that we may always experience in ourselves  
the fruits of your redemption.  
Who live and reign with God the Father  
in the unity of the Holy Spirit,  
one God, for ever and ever.  
               Ref: LiturgyHelp.com - Collect  
 

Alleluia, alleluia!  
I am the living bread from heaven, says the Lord;  
whoever eats this bread will live for ever.  
Alleluia!  
 
Year 1 Family Mass 
Our next family/parish Mass is this 
Sunday, 22nd June at 9.30am. All 
families, especially Year 1 are 
welcome. 
 
The Feast of the Sacred Heart Mass (11.30am) 
Next Friday, 27th June, is the Feast of the Sacred 
Heart. We will celebrate this significant feast day 
with Mass for the students from Kindergarten to 
Year 6. Mass will commence at 11.30am. Please 
note a change in time from 9.15am to 11.30am. 
All are welcome to attend. 
 
Assembly 
The Principal and Citizenship Award ceremony will 
be held on Friday 27th June, following our Sacred 
Heart Mass. Athletics carnival medals for age 
champions and runners-up will also be presented at 
this assembly.  
 
Fr Mick O'Callaghan  
This week Fr Mick was required to undergo surgery 
and is now recovering. 
Please keep Fr Mick in your prayers. 

Parent/Teacher Interviews 
Parent/Teacher interviews will commence for all 
classes next week. Please be aware that at the Parent/
Teacher Interviews, children will not be supervised 
by teachers. If they do come along with their parents 
they must wait inside the classroom during the 
interview. 
 

School Hours 
Many children are arriving after the morning bell on 
a regular basis and missing valuable lessons. Part 
absences are noted on the roll which is retained by 
the school as an official record of absences. It would 
be appreciated if routine dental appointments etc 
could be made outside of school hours. If a child is 
frequently late, parents will be contacted by a 
member of the Executive. 
 

After School 
A reminder to all parents that the afternoon bell is 
rung at 3.10pm. There are several children, on a 
regular basis, who are not collected till well after 
3.30pm. At times there are traffic accidents which 
cause parents to be late in collecting children. On 
these occasions, the school will look after the 
remaining students. It would be appreciated if you 
could enrol your children in after-school care as the 
staff are engaged in meetings. 
 

Absences  
School attendance is obligatory for all children 
between the ages of 6 and 17.  If your child is absent 
for short periods due to medical reasons, and you 
know of the intended absence in advance, please 
advise the school in writing.  Please note that if your 
child is absent from school for any other reasons, 
written notification must be sent to the class teacher. 
Where parents are planning to take their children out 
of school for holidays or family circumstances they 
need to collect an ‘Application for Exemption 
from Attendance from School’ form.  The principal 
may grant permission in writing for this leave.  
Please apply for this exemption well in advance of 
the anticipated date(s) of the absence. 
The School Census will take place on the 1st 
August.  If you are aware that your child will be 
absent from school on this date, it would be 
appreciated if you could notify the school in writing 
as soon as possible. 
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Uniform Shop 
The uniform shop will be open on 
Wednesday, 18th June from 2.45pm 
till 3.30pm and Friday, 27th June 
from 8.45am till 9.15am. 
 
Canteen 
Term 2 is coming to an end, please find 
attached Term 3 Menu/Pricelist and Roster. 
Items and prices on the menu have not changed. 
The roster has days available if anyone is able to 
help, please call or text Carol on 0414 580 984. 
Thank you to all for you support which is greatly 
appreciated. 
 
Girls Soccer Gala Day 
On Tuesday, 17th June, 13 girls from Year 6 
represented OLOL at the Girls Soccer Gala Day at 
Anne Aquilina Reserve in Rooty Hill. The girls 
thoroughly enjoyed themselves and played with 
excellent sportsmanship. Well done girls! A huge 
thanks to Mrs Walker for helping prepare the girls, 
Mrs Saab for coaching the girls on the day and Mr 
Northam for offering to referee. Our appreciation 
goes out to all the parents who came to support the 
girls on the day.  

School Fees 
School fees for Term 2, 2014 are now 
overdue. Please finalise outstanding 
accounts as soon as possible to avoid your account 
being transferred to the Catholic Education Office. 
Those families that have a Bpay arrangement in 
place, please ensure your payments are up to date as 
broken arrangements will also be transferred to the 
Catholic Education Office. 
 
Back to the 80's - Wrap Up 
Wow what a night! Thank you to everyone who 
attended the 80's evening last Saturday, it was so 
good to see everyone having such a good time on 
the night. Your costumes were fantastic, as was your 
participation in the trivia and fundraising, not to 
mention some great 80's moves on the dance floor! 
A MASSIVE thank you goes out to Carina Morales 
for all her assistance both in the lead up to/and on 
the night, to Charlie Chaiban DJ and MC 
extraordinaire for doing an awesome job, to the 
Fundraising crew Meagan Compton, Michelle Otter, 
Christine Coorey, Charlie and Carina for securing 
those many donations that were given away on the 
night, raising valuable funds for the school and the 
Holly Burns Foundation. To the set up crew Erin 
Laws, Michelle, Carina, Chris and Meagan for 
making the room look as amazing as it did, to Greg 
Coorey for all the amazing lights which just added 
so much to the 80's theme, Alison Urquhart for all 
the work you did with the video streaming and last 
but not least Sonia Tannous for being our official 
photographer on the evening. 
It really was a team effort, and I'm very grateful to 
all the abovementioned amazing and talented 
parents who gave up their valuable time to make this 
night the success it was. 
Looking forward to next year's event! 
Joanne McGirr 
(on behalf of the OLOL Social and Fundraising 
Committee)   

Responsibility through play -  
Peaceful playground people 

 
 Playing fairly 
 Taking turns / sharing 

SCHOOL EVENTS 

June 
Sun 22nd 

 
Corpus Christi 
Year 1 Parish Family Mass 

Mon 23rd Parent/Teacher Interview Week 

Tues 24th The Nativity of St John the Baptist 

Thurs 26th Year 2 Excursion 

Fri 27th Feast of the Sacred Heart 
11.30am K-6 Mass 
Principal & Citizenship Awards 
Last day Term 2 

Sun 28th Saints Peter and Paul 



P&F Dinner Dance 
Last Saturday evening the P&F held a ‘Back to the 
80s Dinner Dance’. 
It was an evening with great music, entertainment 
and wonderful costumes. I am sure everyone enjoyed 
this event. 
Thank you to all the people involved in organising 
this evening, in particular Mrs McGirr, Ms Morales, 
Mrs Compton and Mr Chaiban for his great MC 
work. 
It was obvious that many hours were spent in 
preparation. We really appreciate your support of the 
school and it’s community. 

Band 
Last night our school band performed for family and 
friends. It was an exciting evening for the students to 
have the opportunity to perform. 
Congratulations to all those who took part and to 
Miss Jenny who organised the evening. 



Religious Education in the Classroom – Year 6  
 

Term 2 has been a very busy time for Year 6. In week 1, they went to the Imax Theatre, Saint 
Mary’s Cathedral and the Crypt. On the 28th May, they were fortunate enough to go on another 
excursion to the Art Gallery and Mary MacKillop Museum. 
 

The experiences of visiting Saint Mary’s Cathedral, the Crypt and Mary MacKillop Museum 
were very rewarding and provided the students with valuable information. This became an 
introduction to the unit currently being studied in Religion -  ‘The Story of the Catholic Church 
in Australia’.  
 

This ‘Sharing Our Story’ unit has been designed to develop the students' understanding and 
appreciation of some significant characters and events that have shaped the identity and 
growth of the Catholic community in Australia. 
Some of these are: 
*The arrival of the First Fleet in 1788. Of the 1,044 convicts who arrived, 316 were Catholics. 
For some years there were no priests or religious in the settlement, so the laity assumed 
responsibility for 'keeping the faith alive'.  
*The first Mass was celebrated in Australia on 15th May, 1803 by Father Dixon, a convict 
priest.  
*In 1820 Fathers Therry and Conolly were the first priests to minister officially to Catholics in 
the country.  
*In 1835 John Bede Polding was appointed as Australia's first Catholic Bishop. He set out to 
establish a Benedictine Monastery, to provide efficient administrators to set up dioceses and 
respond to the pastoral needs of the community.  
*In 1838 the Sisters of Charity were the first religious order from overseas to be invited to set 
up communities to work with the Catholic people. Caroline Chisholm also arrived in this year.  
 

The students have become aware of the richness of the various cultural expressions of 
Catholicism that make up the Australian Church today. 












